


MEETING OF MARCH 6, 2018 

TO: Mayor and City Council 

THRU: Don Marr, Chief of Staff 

FROM: Devin Howland, Director of Economic Vitality 

DATE: February 16, 2018 

SUBJECT: A resolution authorizing the sale of City of Fayetteville Arkansas Property, 
.1 acres located west of Razorback Road and north of Sligo Street 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Approval of a resolution authorizing the sale of City of Fayetteville, Arkansas property, 
approximately .1 acres (Parcel 765-08374-000) to John Christopher Looney and Myriah Dawn 
Johnson for $5,000.  

BACKGROUND: 
The property is currently undeveloped. The City was recently approached by Chris Looney and 
Myriah Johnson to purchase the property. Chris Looney and Myriah Johnson own .8 acres 
property to the northwest of the City owned land and recently acquired .1 acres of land from 
the Highway Department immediately north of the City owned land.  Their plans include the 
development of a duplex on the property. The property is currently zoned Neighborhood 
Services Limited.  

Chris Looney and Myriah Johnson’s offer letter includes a purchase price of $5,000 and a 
commitment to not use the any of the current trees on the City owned property toward their 
tree preservation requirements.  

DISCUSSION: 
In September of 2017, Chris Looney and Myriah Johnson purchased 0.05 acres of land, 
immediately to the north of the land in question, from the Arkansas State Highway and 
Transportation Department for $1,650. An appraisal was conducted in August of 2017 for the 
land owned by the Highway department which established the value of $1,650 or $.74 per 
square foot. Utilizing the appraisal, the property has a market value of $3,300. Their offer of 
$5,000 is more than market valuation of the property.  

City Code §34.27 establishes requirements regarding public notice and procedure for the sale 
of real property owned by the City of Fayetteville. City staff has performed all necessary public 
notification procedures in compliance with this city ordinance (documentation attached). 
Additionally, the City Council must establish that this land is no longer needed for municipal 
purposes. As a purpose of the Commerce District is to encourage economic development that 
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generates revenue for the City by providing new and expanded services, and finding that there 
is no identified use for the subject property for municipal purposes, this land is no longer 
needed for municipal purposes. 

BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
The acquisition of the property was 80% Federally funded, therefore at least 80% of the 
compensation received by the City would need to be applied to another Federal-Aid project 
located in the City of Fayetteville.  

Attachments 

 Offer Letter to the City of Fayetteville

 Survey of Property

 Public Notification

 Land Sale Contract

 Property Appraisal for Arkansas State Highway Department

 Arkansas State Highway Department Meeting Minutes

 Tree Survey
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